
 

 
 

 

FEBRUARY 26, 2020 

Hi Everyone, 

I HAVE GOOD NEWS! The Centerburg Conservation Club has finally given us the 
proposed lease that was first mentioned 3 years ago. The cost is $1/year and the 
first term is for 5 years. This assures us that we will have a range to use into 2025!! 

I held a Special Meeting of the Club Officers and Trustees and all voted yes to enter 
into this lease.  CCC meets on Monday March 2nd at 8:00 and I plan on doing the 
paperwork before the meeting. If anyone has concerns, please give me a call. 

The shoot, pot luck and overnight stay at Doc Shafer’s Fort on Feb. 8th was a lot of 
fun. The roads were pretty bad Saturday morning, I’m sure that kept a few people 
home. The temperature was in the 30’s (a lot warmer than last year). Thank-You 
Page Carr for the targets, and prizes! 

On Saturday March 7th  Trent Grove will be hosting our club Blanket Shoot. This is a 
novelty shoot, meaning the targets are varied objects to score a “hit or miss”. Not 
paper targets. The name Blanket Shoot refers to the prizes, the entry fee for each 
shooter is an item put down on a blanket before the shoot. The first-place shooter 
gets first pick of all the items, and so on. Please make your entry item something 
valued at $10 min. 

Some of you may have seen on Facebook, OVMLGC is now a Member of the 1 of 1000 
Club at the NMLRA!!! Sis has a Certificate that we can put up in the club shack. We 
are also entered into a drawing for a chance to win the 1/1000 Powder Horn.  

Hope to see you all on March 7th. 

Your president;  

Mark Hazel  

 

http://www.OVMLGC.com 


